
FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Welcome to the new year at Thomas Hassall!

We are thrilled to have you with us and are looking forward to a fantastic and productive year
ahead. This is a time for growth, discovery, and new opportunities. Whether your child is a
returning student or is new to the College, we are eager to support all students in their learning
journey and help them achieve their goals. Let's work together to make this a year filled with
learning, friendship, and success.

We introduce our new staff in this edition of the Way, and you will see photos of the first few
days. Students have been optimistic about the year ahead, and already at assemblies, we have
had the opportunity to plan for significant events. Senior students in Years 8-11 will have their
annual camps next week and the Swimming Carnivals for both Junior and Senior School will take
place in the next fortnight. Building works are in progress, and Year 4 students are enjoying the
newly renovated classrooms with a musical theme to highlight their year of compulsory band
tuition. It’s a great space.

Please enjoy all the news contained in our first edition of the Way. It arrives each fortnight and
you are able to gain a real understanding of life in the College for all our young people and staff.

Welcome again

‘May God be gracious to us and bless us and make his face shine upon us, so that your ways may
be known on earth, your salvation among all the nations’     - Psalm 67:1-2

Mr Ross Whelan
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